
Report on Undergraduate Orientation Program 2025 

The ICFAI University Meghalaya – Tura Campus 

The Undergraduate Orientation Program 2025 for the incoming batch (2025–2029) was 

successfully organized today at our campus with enthusiastic participation from students across 

all departments. The program aimed to welcome the new students, help them understand the 

academic environment, and introduce them to the various support systems in place to ensure a 

smooth transition into university life. 

The day was thoughtfully divided into two sessions. The inaugural session was a formal yet 

warm welcome, graced by the presence of our Honourable Vice Chancellor Dr. Alicia 

Gatphoh and Director Sir Shri Proley M Sangma, who addressed the students with words of 

encouragement, guidance, and inspiration. Their message emphasized not just academic 

excellence, but also the importance of values, discipline, and holistic development. 

In the second session, the students were introduced to key academic and administrative 

functions. The Academic Coordinator, Examination Coordinator, Placement Coordinator, 

and Internship Coordinator provided insightful overviews of their respective areas, guiding 

students on how to navigate their academic responsibilities, internship planning, and career 

preparedness. 

An interactive session with the Heads of Departments (HODs) was also conducted, giving 

students a platform to raise their questions and clear doubts related to the curriculum, evaluation 

system, credits, electives, and other academic processes. This interaction helped create a 

welcoming and approachable environment for the newcomers. 

The program concluded with a campus tour and orientation led by the Student Counsellor, 

offering students a glimpse into campus life. The session helped them understand the available 

student services, academic infrastructure, and resources that will support their overall 

development during their time at ICFAI University Meghalaya. 

The orientation program not only helped ease the transition of the new batch into university life 

but also instilled confidence and clarity among the students as they begin their new academic 

chapter. The university remains committed to providing a supportive and enriching environment 

that nurtures both academic and personal excellence. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 


